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NEW MINISTER FOR TOURISM MEETS MHRA COUNCIL 
 
During a meeting with the MHRA Council the new Minister for 
Tourism, Edward Zammit Lewis affirmed his commitment to 
hold regular meetings with the Association.  Whilst Mr. Paul 
Bugeja, President thanked and congratulated Mr. Zammit Lewis 
for his new appointment he augured well the outgoing Minister 
Karmenu Vella and wished him all the best of luck in his new 
endeavors.  During the meeting the Minister thanked the 
MHRA for her valued contribution to the tourism sector which 
in his opinion was the economic motor of the country.  He 

explained that all the good work that has been done will be retained and that changes will be done 
were required.  He indicated that his work will be based on three aspects namely to strengthen the 
human resource by more training and education, improvement in the quality of the touristic product 
and improving the seasonality by attracting more tourist in the shoulder months.  He expressed that 
whilst the statistics were impressive the country should aim to attract more quality tourists.  MHRA 
on its part insisted that it was ready to work with the Government on a five year plan that 
encompassed the Mediterranean Region that could include the setting up of the Mediterranean 
Tourism Form.  The Minister explained that he was working so that this vision would, apart from the 
Government, include all those who were involved in the hospitality industry.  Issues like how to 
promote Malta in countries like China, Russia and India were also discussed.  In this connection Hon. 
Edward Zammit Lewis highlighted the need of improving connectivity and facilitating the issuing of 
VISAs and ancillary procedures.  
 
 

MEETING WITH THE PARLIAMENTARY SECRETARY FOR 
PLANNING AND SIMPLIFICATION OF ADMINISTRATIVE 
PROCESS 

 
Hon. Michael Falzon, Parliamentary Secretary for Planning and 

Simplification of Administrative Process met a delegation from 

MHRA. Both sides discussed and exchange views on how to 

increase and strengthen the tourist arrivals for this season.  

Whilst agreeing that tourism was one of the main engines in the 

Maltese economy they saw the need to decrease bureaucracy in 

certain procedures and that certain restrictions could be simplified for the benefit of the industry.  

Hon. Falzon closed the meeting by reiterating that the present administration was and will continue 

to support the tourism industry that was so important to the economy.  He expressed that more 

work had to be done to attract tourist during the year particularly during the shoulder period.  He 

invited the MHRA to involve herself and be more participative in the public consultations on various 

subjects issued by MEPA that were related to the industry.     
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JCI EUROPEAN CONFERENCE 2014 
 

JCI Malta which is a network of young professionals and 
entrepreneurs between the ages of 18 and 40 will be welcoming 
over 1,100 delegates from all over the world for this year’s JCI 
European Conference taking place between the 11th and 14th June 
in St. Julian’s.  Preparations for this 4-day packed conference are in 
the final stages and a wide selection of events and activities are in 

store for the participants.   

Delegates will stay in Malta for about a week availing themselves of over 30 trainings and 
workshops, 2 global key note speakers, discussion foras, public debate contests, company visits, 
business networking and excursions to enjoy the beauty of our country. 

The scope of JCI conferences are to bring together different JCI members who are mostly young 
professionals and entrepreneurs from across the globe, to network, collaborate and benefit from a 
multitude of opportunities to develop themselves both on a professional and on a personal level and 
become better leaders as a result. 

JCI Malta is a voluntary organisation but has bridged with organisations from the public and private 
sector in order to make this conference a reality. The Government of Malta and the Malta Tourism 
Authority have been very supportive of this initiative since the bidding stage of this conference in 
2011. Furthermore several other companies are involved as partners for this conference including 
KPMG, The Concept Stadium, MSV Life, MISCO, Air Malta, Dive Systems & Easy School of Languages. 

For the first time, the European Conference is also open to Non-JCI members giving a unique 
opportunity to local interested young leaders to participate in this four day conference. “We see a 
high ‘return on investment’ when people attend these conferences because it is not simply 
conference where one has to sit and listen. We are offering 4 days packed with 30 high quality 
trainings to choose from, a business networking event, a trade show, international nights on each 
day and a community event. Our conference is a myriad of activities and events that will leave 
participants with new insights, inspired, energised and motivated!”. 

Each delegate will be given a Conference Programme and a Voucher booklet at the beginning of 
the conference. Restaurants or other premises wishing to feature on these publications are to 
contact the conference team on marketing@jci-ec2014.com. More information about the 
conference can be found on www.jci-ec2014.com 
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MHRA PRESIDENT ATTENDS NECSTouR AGM 
  

President Paul Bugeja attended the NECSTouR Annual General 
Meeting  that was held in Catalonia Region.  NECSTouR is the 
Network of European regions for sustainable and competitve 
tourism.  Mr Bugeja stated that this AGM took place in a crucial 
moment for the European Tourism as the upcoming European 
Elections entitle the change of the decision makers, while  the 
Multiannual Financial Framework 2014 – 2020 offers a new range 

of opportunities, without considering tourism as an end but a 
mean towards local growth and jobs. 

 
It was therefore a unique moment for NECSTouR to reflect on the Regions’ vision of the tourism of 
the future and position the role of the network aims to play in order to upgrade the legitimacy of 
tourism in the European Union as a stronger, scientific-knowledge based and intergrated policy. 
 
Internal and public sessions, thematic workshops and brainstorming moments took place under the 
theme ‘Innovative tourism for growth and jobs’. 
 

DELEGATION FROM MHRA ATTENDS HSU MB AND HOTREC 
GA  

 
A delegation from MHRA consisting of the President, Mr Paul Bugeja, Mr  
George Micallef, Council Member, Mr Andrew Agius Muscat, CEO and 
Mr David Mifsud MTA attended the HotelStars Union Management 
Board and the 68th HOTREC General Assembly, both meetings being held 
in Rome. 
 
Topics of interest discussed included the HOTREC Core Business namely 

on-line distribution, ToursmLink, Package Travel, Data Protection, Social Affair and Social Dialogue 
and Taxation/VAT.  The applications for membership by Poland, Slovania and Iceland were also 
discussed.  During the meeting the 2013 accounts and the 2014 updated budget were endorsed by 
the members. 
 

THE COUNCIL MEETS HON. F. ZAMMIT DIMECH 
 
The President, Mr Paul Bugeja welcomed Hon. Francis 
Zammit Dimech one of the prospective candidtates for 
the European Elections being held on 24 May 2014 and 
expressed his satisfaction that an ex-Minister for 
Tourism was contesting the upcoming European 
Elections.  Mr Bugeja indicated that the website’s motto 
for the elections was very much in line with the 
message of services and hospitality that the industry 

was renowned for.  
 
On his part, Hon. Zammit Dimech indicated that he fully endoresed most of the policies highlighted 
in the MHRA’s manifesto that was presented on 18 March 2014.  He also assured the Council that, if 
elected, and given his vast experience in the tourism industry he would do his utmost to sit on the 
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Transport & Tourism Committee within the EU Commission to ensure that the interests of the 
industry were safe guarded. 
 
The Council thanked Hon. Zammit Dimech for his time and augured him all the success in his 
campain. 
 
 

GRAND HOTEL EXELSIOR RECEIVES AWARD IN DIVERSITY 
MANAGEMENT 

 
Recently, the Grand Hotel Excelsior received the Tourism 
Diversity Employers Award from the Malta Tourism Authority. 
This recognizes the Hotel’s efforts to promote equal 
opportunities to all team members, regardless of their 
individual differences such as gender; age; race and nationality; 
religion; marital status; family status; sexual orientation and 
disability. 
 
As the world becomes more globalized, societies are becoming 
more exposed to the reality of diversity. This can bring about 

several challenges, often resulting from lack of understanding and/or communication. However, 
many companies have come to realize that diversity is a positive force which can improve the 
products or services which it delivers to clients. 
 
The Grand Hotel Excelsior strongly believes in the strengths of diversity. The Hotel Owners and 
Management believe in the importance of employing and investing in individuals of diverse 
backgrounds, cultures and experiences, in order to provide a world-class service to its guests.  
 
 

EUROPEAN SOCIAL FUND (ESF) WORKSHOP 
 

The Malta Tourism Authority (MTA) will be holding two workshops in relation 
to the European Social Fund (ESF) funding period 2014-2020. During the 
previous funding period two successful training programmes were 
conducted, namely, ESF 2.11 the Advance Programme for Developing 
Leaders in Tourism and ESF2.78 Diversity Management in Tourism. The MTA 
is  currently at the stage of developing ideas for other possible training 

programmes and hence we would greatly appreciate your direct input so that the upcoming training 
programmes will be in line with what the local tourism industry requires.  
 
In this regard our members are cordially invited to attend one of the two workshops to be held on 
the following dates:  
 
21st May: 
15.30 ς 17.00 hours :            at the San Antonio Hotel & Spa, Qawra 
 
or 
22nd May: 
15.30 ς 17.00 hours:              at the Westin Dragonara Resort, St Julian’s 
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You are encouraged you to submit your interest in these workshops, and to participate actively for 
the benefit of our industry.   
 
 To register for the above mentioned sessions please send an email on 
andre.arciola@visitmalta.com   by Monday 19th May.  Kindly note that places are limited.    
 
 
 

JAVIER ZANETTI APPOINTED BRAND AMBASSADOR FOR THE 
MALTESE ISLANDS 
 

The Malta Tourism Authority announced its collaboration with 
football legend Javier Zanetti by appointing the world-class 
footballer as its brand ambassador for the Maltese Islands in 
Italy. 

Javier Zanetti a first class footballer with global popularity has 

been playing for Inter since 1995, taking the captain's armband 

from 29 August 1999.  Internationally, he holds the record of the 

most capped player in the history of the Argentina national team and has played in the 1996 

Olympic tournament and in two World Cups in 1998 and 2002. 

Speaking during a press conference in Milan organized to announce this agreement Malta Tourism 

Authority chairman Gavin Gulia said “The partnership with Javier Zanetti is one of great prestige for 

the Malta Tourism Authority. Zanetti is known by all Italian football fans as being a footballer of 

great sportsmanship, having achieved various records and he is truly one of the greatest players of 

modern football. The MTA has appointed Javier Zanetti as the brand ambassador for the Maltese 

islands in Italy for the next 3 years, with various promotional activities planned to promote further 

the allure of our Islands in the Italian market.” 

Dr Gulia thanked the efforts of the Malta Tourism Authority’s CEO Mr. Josef Formosa Gauci and the 

MTA’s Director Marketing for Southern Europe Mr Simon Kamsky and his team in achieving this 

landmark agreement. 

Mr Zanetti went on to talk about his experience in Malta last year and confirmed that “Malta is a 

destination that he and his family loved for the diversity of its touristic offer. He referred to the 

Maltese people as extremely hospitable which made him feel very welcome and he was highly 

impressed by the beauty and the rich history of the islands”. He further added “that he was very 

comfortable to work with   the Malta Tourism Authority to reach this agreement and that he is 

honoured to be the Brand Ambassador for the Maltese Islands.” 

The three year agreement was signed in Milan by Dr Gavin Gulia and Mr Zanetti. 
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MEETINGS WITH AMBASSADORS - THE MEDITERRANEAN 
TOURISM FORUM 

 

The Malta Hotels & Restaurants Association (MHRA) is in the 

process of setting-up a Mediterranean Tourism Forum with the 

scope of creating a central platform that brings together 

stakeholders in the Mediterranean tourism industry to discuss 

and address import issues such as trends, challenges and 

opportunities affecting the region.  Malta as a key player in the 

Mediterranean Tourism can take the lead to host and spearhead the Mediterranean Tourism Forum 

and MHRA has already taken the lead on this front and has set the foundations for the concept by 

organising a conference in November 2013 for which 700 participants have attended with special 

guests attending from 13 countries.  In this regard, Mr. Andrew Agius Muscat, CEO accompanied by 

Mr. Kyle Borg, Council Member held meetings with the Ambassadors of Spain, Tunisia, Italy, Egypt 

and France to explain further this concept and to seek the support of their countries.  As the 

response was very encouraging further meetings with other Ambassadors are being planned. 

 

ACTIVITIES BY THE COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
Kyle Borg: accompanied the CEO on various meetings with the Ambassadors to 

promote the setting-up of the Mediterranean Tourism Forum; 
 

Joseph Restall was invited to make a presentation during the National Consultation on Non- 
Conventional Water Resources Management in Malta as part of the National 
Water Management Plan for the Maltese Islands; 

  
 

 Isabella Debattista  attended the launch of the National Employment Policy that was organised 
by the Ministry of Education and Employment. 
 

Michael Stivala  attended the public consultation held by MEPA on the Strategic Plan for the 
Environment and Development (SPED) 

 
George Micallef  was invited to sit on a panel of speakers during the Tourism Students 

Association (TAS) Conference with the theme: Career Development in the 
Tourism & Hospitality Industry. 
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NEW VISA RULES WILL BOOST GROWTH AND JOBS IN 
THE HOSPITALITY SECTOR 

    

Aǘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǊƎƛƴǎ ƻŦ Ih¢w9/Ωǎ суǘƘ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ that was held 
in Rome, HOTREC welcomed the new visa package during a joint 
press conference organised together with Vice-President of the 
European Commission, Antonio Tajani. The measures facilitate visa 

processing activities and encourage consular cooperation. Consequently, the number of 
tourist arrivals in the Schengen area is expected to increase substantially, while the 
creation of growth and jobs will be enhanced. 
 

HOTREC applauded the new package on visa, presented by the European Commission on 1st 
April 2014, and stressed that measures that help to keep Europe as the world number one 
tourist destination and that help cutting red tape have the full support of the tourism 
industry.  
 

“Instruments that help the sector to create more jobs and to be more competitive, while 
maintaining safety and security patterns inside the Schengen area are essential in order to 
keep Europe an attractive tourist destination for travellers coming from third countries, 
especially from the BRICS”, commented Mr. Kent Nyström”, President of HOTREC. 
 

HOTREC especially welcomes the following measures: 
 

¶ The one year touring visa; 

¶ Online visas; 

¶ Possibility of issuing a temporary visa at the external borders; 

¶ Multiple entry visas; 

¶ Enhanced consular cooperation. 
 

For these reasons, HOTREC calls now the European Parliament and the Council for the 
swiftly adoption of the two legislative proposals, so that a smarter visa policy for economic 
growth can be put in place in all Schengen countries, as soon as possible. 
 

European Commission Vice-President Antonio Tajani, Commissioner for Industry and 
Entrepreneurship, said: "The tourism industry has been one of the strongholds of European 
economy during the economic crisis. It continues to be a sound economic driver for the EU 
recovery. At a time when international competition is becoming increasingly fierce with a 
growing number of countries relying on tourism as a factor for growth we have just 
proposed  to simplify visa rules to increase  the number of tourists visiting Europe. Thus we 
will give our tourism industry with its many SMEs a further boost."  
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FROM THE PRESIDENTõS DIARY 
 
 
 
 

¶ accompanied by the CEO , attended a meeting for the MCESD members 
called by the PN to discuss the forthcoming European Elections with particular 
emphasis on the role that the MEP’s should take in European Parliament; 

¶ was a guest speaker during the Tourism Students Association (TAS) 
Conference with the theme: Career Development in the Tourism & Hospitality 
Industry; 

¶ attended the For.U.M – Forum Unions Maltin conference with the 
theme ‘Drittijiet ghall-Haddiema’  that was organised on the occasion of the 
workers’ day. 
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